Sabden and Whalley Medical Group

Minutes of the Practice patient participation group meeting 

held at whalley medical centre on the 14 july 2015 at 6.30pm

Present

Pauline Stewart

Dr Helen Miles


Vera Pearson

Doreen Street

Stella Haythornthwaite
Katie Read


Stephen Finn

Janine Telfer



Shirley Baxter 


Gordon Dixon


Maureen Sadler
Anthony Galea
Dorothy Dawes

Christine Bullamore

Margaret Harrison
Margaret Boden

Susan Lockett






Apologies for absence

Apologies of absence were received from Mr Diack.
Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting had been distributed to all members of the Patient Participation Group and were passed as correct.  
outstanding actions

There were no outstanding actions from the previous meeting.
new gp introduction – dr helen miles
Dr Helen Miles introduced herself to the group.  Dr Miles started work as a salaried GP at the Practice on the 1 July 2015 having previously been a GP Registrar at Whalley.  Dr Miles explained she had recently moved back to the local area and was looking forward to working at the surgery again.  Dr Miles gave a brief outline of her training and told the group about her interest in women’s health and contraception.  Dr Miles will be working on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday at Whalley surgery.
nurse revalidation – stella haythornthwaite
Stella Haythornthwaite, Practice Nurse, attended the meeting to update the group about the nurse revalidation process.  From the 31 December 2015 all nurses will have to complete the process every three years and the aim is to ensure that all nurses meet standard requirements for patient safety.  

The process will involve a number of components one being a patient satisfaction questionnaire.  Stella asked the group for their opinions and ideas about the format of the questionnaire and what questions should be asked.  The group felt that to obtain a good response it was important that the questionnaire was not too long, it was anonymous and it only asked around five questions.  It was agreed that Stella would provide some sample questions to be discussed at the next group meeting and the questionnaire would be designed using feedback from the group.
new housing developments
Stephen Finn asked Pauline about the Practice’s future plans to accommodate the increasing list size being generated by local housing developments.  Pauline felt that the Practice could accommodate approximately one thousand extra patients using the existing surgery buildings at Sabden and Whalley.  This would involve extra clinics over lunch time periods etc. and greater utilising the surgery facilities at Sabden.  

However, beyond this and in the longer term, Pauline felt that the Practice would need to look at extending in some way.  Pauline explained that the Practice had already approached Ribble Valley Borough Council and there was a meeting scheduled in the near future to discuss concerns and long term plans.  
pharmacy waste management audit
Pauline relayed to the group that the Pharmacy Waste Audit had identified that the chemist were not checking with patients prior to reordering their repeat prescription.  It had been agreed that the way forward was for the GP Practices in the Ribble Valley to work hand in hand with the chemist to improve the service.  A patient information leaflet had been produced which detailed the correct procedure for how the chemist should manage their repeat prescription scheme.  The Practice will continue to do ad hoc checks and if necessary complete an incident form which will be discussed at the next Ribblesdale Locality Pharmacy meeting.  A letter was also being sent to the chemist detailing the outcomes of the audit and the required actions.
any other business

Pauline invited the group to a Primary Care Stakeholder Event regarding new service delivery.  The event is being held at The Dunkenhalgh Hotel on Wednesday 22 July 2015 from 12.00-4.30pm.

Pauline informed that group that Stephanie Zak, Lead Practice Nurse in Diabetes was still attending the workshops for the Diabetic Task Group.  They had advised Pauline that they would invite a member of Diabetes UK to be involved.  Gordon Dixon agreed to check that this had been done
The next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday 20 October 2015 at 6.30pm.

